
 

 

Join Scouting! 

St. Timothy Charters the Boy Scout 

Troop #304.                                                                               

Do you have a son or daughter between 

the ages of 6 and 17? Now is the                                                                        

perfect time to sign them up for Scouts.  

The Scouting program                                                                               

helps youth develop academic skills, 

self-confidence, ethics,                                                                                

leadership skills, and citizenship skills 

that influence their adult lives. 

For more information contact: 

Scout Master Chris Fisher 

804-366-8326 

Rivers District 

  St Timothy Lumen Christi Society Chapter 

Our parish Lumen Christi Society Chapter is 
being created to honor those who have named 
the parish as a beneficiary with a legacy gift. 

Take this into mind: Your generosity during your 
lifetime has enabled your parish to serve the 

people of God in this community. Continue to be 
a part of this community by making a bequest in 

your will. 
St Timothy Church is formulating an endowment 

fund from legacy gifts to perpetuate financial 
security for our beloved church. 

 

Mission Statement 

 We are called to serve as one family, 

through corporal and spiritual works of 

mercy. 

Estado de la misión 

Estamos llamados a servir como una sola 

familia, a través de obras de misericordia 

corporales y espirituales. 

   

PARISH OFFICE 

Rev. Gerald F. Musuubire, Pastor      

Rectory:  (804) 443-2570 
Email:  pastor@sttimothysparish.org 

Parish Office: (804) 443-2760,  FAX: (804) 443-2022 

Email:  office@sttimothysparish.org 
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“Stand up and go; your faith has saved you.” 

Luke 17:19 

Saint Timothy Catholic Church 

Iglesia Católica de San Timoteo 

MASS SCHEDULE  

Saturday 5:00pm  (English) 

       Sunday   9:30am  (English) 

     Sunday 12:00pm  (Spanish) 

 CONFESSIONS 

45 minutes before Mass or  

by appointment. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

Please contact the Parish Office or Rectory 

to schedule an appointment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twenty Eighth Sunday in Ordinary 
10/9/2022 

2 Kings 5:14-17: 2 Timothy 2:8-13 

Luke 17:11-19 
 
 

 

Twenty Ninth Sunday in Ordinary 
 10/16/2022 

Exodus 17:8-13: 2 Timothy 3:14-4:2 

Luke18:1-8 
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Parish Ministries 

Elizabeth Fowler, Rel. Ed. Director: (540) 903-2100 

Ed Sullivan, Finance Council Chair: (804) 925-6223 

Lois Ann Bonhaus, Pastoral Council Chair (804)445-1006 

Becky Tobler, Human Needs Chair (757) 897-4840 

Kathy Hayden, Safe Environment Chair: (804) 450-4207 

Gonzalo Ramirez, Hispanic Ministry, (804) 313-5119 

Hospital Visits: Call Par ish Office or  Rectory 

Homebound: Call Par ish Office to Schedule Communion 

  

Offertory Collection 

October 1 & 2 

Offertory-$4181 

Give Central - $625 

Capital  Projects- $10 

Mass Intentions- $20 

Religious Ed– $240 

Mass Count 5:00pm–47, 9:30am–88 , 12 N-40 

Our next second collection is October 16th for   

Human Needs Ministry 

 

 

 

  

 

October: The Month of the Holy Rosary  

The month of October each year is dedicated to the Most Holy Rosary. This is primarily due to the 
fact that the liturgical feast of Our Lady of the Rosary is celebrated annually on October 7. It was 
instituted to honor the Blessed Virgin Mary in gratitude for the protection that she gives the 
Church in answer to the praying of the Rosary by the faithful.  
The feast was introduced by Pope St. Pius V (1504-1572) in the year 1571 to commemorate the 
miraculous victory of the Christian forces in the Battle of Lepanto on October 7, 1571. The pope 
attributed more to the "arms" of the Rosary than the power of cannons and the valor of the soldiers 
who fought there.  
Legend tells us that the Rosary as a form of prayer was given to St. Dominic (1170-1221) by 
Mary, the Mother of Our Lord, who entrusted it to him as an aid in the conflicts with the 
Albigensians. The Dominican pope, St. Pius V, did much to further the spread of the Rosary and it 
thereafter became one of the most popular devotions in Christendom. It was the same Pope St. 
Pius V, who in 1569 officially approved the Rosary in its present form with the Papal 
Bull, Consueverunt Romani Pontifices. It had been completed by the addition of the second half of 
the "Hail Mary" and the "Glory be to the Father" at the conclusion of each mystery.  
Many other popes have contributed to help increase devotion to the Rosary by their writings. Pope 
Paul VI ( papacy: 1963-1978) devoted the last section of his Apostolic Exhortation MARIALIS 
CULTUS to the Angelus and the Rosary (MC 40-55). In this document, he wrote that "the Rosary 
retains an unaltered value and intact freshness." (MC, 41)  
The Rosary is primarily a scriptural prayer. This can be summarized by the traditional phrase used 
by Pope Pius XII (papacy: 1939-1958) that the Rosary is " a compendium of the entire 
Gospel" (AAS 38 [1946] p. 419). The Rosary draws its mysteries from the New Testament and is 
centered on the great events of the Incarnation and Redemption.  
John Paul II called the Rosary his favorite prayer, in which we meditate with Mary upon the 
mysteries which she as a mother meditated on in her heart (Lk. 2:19) (Osservatore Romano, 44; 
30 Oct. 1979).  
In this month of October, let us consider this beautiful prayer of the Rosary as a means that we too 
can use in order to draw closer to Jesus and Mary by meditating on the great mysteries of our 
salvation.  
Lastly, I invite you to come on Friday 10/14 at 10am for our Annual Rosary Rally in front of the 
Old Church Building.  
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Nuestra próxima segunda colección es el 16 de octubre para Ministerio de 

Necesidades Humanas 

 Octubre: El Mes del Santo Rosario  

El mes de octubre de cada año está dedicado al Santísimo Rosario. Esto se debe principalmente 
al hecho de que la fiesta litúrgica de Nuestra Señora del Rosario se celebra anualmente el 7 de 
octubre. Fue instituido para honrar a la Santísima Virgen María en agradecimiento por la 
protección que ella da a la Iglesia en respuesta al rezo del Rosario por parte de los fieles.  
 
La fiesta fue introducida por el Papa San Pío V (1504-1572) en el año 1571 para conmemorar 
la milagrosa victoria de las fuerzas cristianas en la Batalla de Lepanto el 7 de octubre de 1571. 
El Papa atribuyó más a las "armas" del Rosario que al poder de los cañones y al valor de los 
soldados que lucharon allí.  
 
 La leyenda nos dice que el Rosario como forma de oración fue entregado a Santo Domingo 
(1170-1221) por María, la Madre de Nuestro Señor, quien se lo confió como ayuda en los 
conflictos con los albigenses. El Papa dominico, San Pío V, hizo mucho para promover la 
difusión del Rosario y a partir de entonces se convirtió en una de las devociones más populares 
en la cristiandad. Fue el mismo Papa San Pío V, quien en 1569 aprobó oficialmente el Rosario 
en su forma actual con la Bula Papal, Consueverunt Romani Pontifices. Se había completado 
con la adición de la segunda mitad del "Ave María" y la "Gloria al Padre" al final de cada 
misterio.  
 
Muchos otros papas han contribuido a ayudar a aumentar la devoción al Rosario con sus 
escritos. El Papa Pablo VI (papado: 1963-1978) dedicó la última sección de su Exhortación 
Apostólica MARIALIS CULTUS al Ángelus y al Rosario (MC 40-55). En este documento, 
escribió que "el Rosario conserva un valor inalterado y una frescura intacta". (MC, 41)  
 
El Rosario es principalmente una oración bíblica. Esto se puede resumir en la frase tradicional 
utilizada por el Papa Pío XII (papado: 1939-1958) de que el Rosario es "un compendio de todo 
el Evangelio" (AAS 38 [1946] p. 419). El Rosario extrae sus misterios del Nuevo Testamento y 
se centra en los grandes acontecimientos de la Encarnación y la Redención.  
 
Juan Pablo II llamó al Rosario su oración favorita, en la que meditamos con María sobre los 
misterios que ella como madre meditó en su corazón (Lc. 2:19) (Osservatore Romano, 44; 30 
de octubre de 1979).  
En este mes de octubre, consideremos esta hermosa oración del Rosario como un medio que 
también nosotros podemos utilizar para acercarnos a Jesús y a María meditando en los grandes 
misterios de nuestra salvación.  
Por último, los invito a todos este viernes 10/14 a las 10 am para nuestro Rally Anual del 
Rosario frente al Edificio de la Iglesia Vieja.  
 



Joke of the Week 

                                                                                                                             
“I’m talking to your mother.”  

 There is an old story about a workman on scaffolding high above the nave of 
a cathedral who looked down and saw a woman praying before a statue of Mary. 
As a joke, the workman whispered, “Woman, this is Jesus.” The woman ignored 
him. The workman whispered again, more loudly: “Woman, this is Jesus.” Again, 
the woman ignored him. Finally, he said aloud, “Woman, don’t you hear me? This 
is Jesus.” At this point the woman looked up at the crucifix and said, “Be still now, 
Jesus, I’m talking to your mother.” (Fr Munachi E. Ezeogu).  Why do Catholics 
treasure Marian devotions and doctrines that their non-Catholic brothers and sisters 
do not? It is because, I think, the Catholic Church is trying to tell the full story, to 
proclaim the full Gospel.  
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  

 

Hurricane Relief Efforts 
 

 As we know hurricanes Ian and Fiona have altered lives and battered com-
munities. From Puerto Rico and the Dominican Republic to the Eastern provinces 
of Canada. In Florida, and other states within southeast United States the disaster is 
widespread.  
 Fiona has been referred to as one of the worst storms to hit the Canadian 
eastern provinces in modern history. Hurricane Ian is making history as one of the 
strongest storms to impact Florida and the southeast United States.  
 As Knights of Columbus, we continually respond to those in need, whether it 
be for persecuted Christians, for our brothers in Ukraine, or for the unborn child 
and their mother. Now must be no different.  
 If you would like to contribute, please join your local Knights, and donate to 
Supreme Knights of Columbus Charities Disaster Relief Fund. The link can be 
found on the Supreme Website https://www.kofc.org/en/donate/disaster-relief.html. 
 The Virginia State Council is contributing $1500 from their disaster relief 
fund. 100% of your support goes directly to these efforts. If you would like to learn 
more about Knights of Columbus Charity efforts, please contact Ed Sullivan at 
desulliva@aol.com  
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Please Pray For The Sick 
For healing and good health:  
Lois Nelms, Phillip Nuar, Anne Glancy, Liliyanna Kotzeva, Ken 
Pollack, Dorothy Sponder, Joseph F. Mercurio, Beth Schools,  
Peggy Shaughnessy, Luke Heller, Theresa Berens, Kelly 
Liddington, Margaret Bell, Connie and Ed Malloy, Beatrice 
Howard, Kathie Mendez, Michelle and Anthony Macaluso,  Joe 
Patton, Chloe Fordham, Patricia Brenzovich, Daniel Murchison 

Lytjen, Amber Davis, Lorraine Jester, Maryjane 
Fuller, Anna Dalton, Charlie Allen, Jerry Simpson, 
Jr., Robert Davenport, Valarie Roberts,  Carolyn 
White, David Rousseau, Patrick Finn, Rebeca 
Moreno, Maria Foster, Thomas Hampton, Ed 
Sullivan, Dan Dean, and Barbara Chandler, 

Catherine Mallory,  Ricky Kweder, Linda & David 
Taylor, Tom Schroeder, James Morris, Kassie Steria, 
William Sammons, Rodger Ginn, Susan Lewis, 

Andrew Mallory, Owen Liddic ,  Barbara Taylor.                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Mass Intentions 

If you would like to have a family member 
or friend, living or deceased, remembered 
in a Mass, please call the parish office and 
schedule a Mass. We will send the family 
or person (if living) a card with all the 
details of the date, time and celebrant, and 
who scheduled the Mass. 

  

     Remember In Your Prayers        All those who serve our country, particularly . . . 

LT Patrick Howlett, USAF; Ensign Jordan Gates, USN; LTC Rod Dwyer, USA; Lesley Clarke, USN; FSO Mary 
O’Brien; SGT John Streat III, USA; 2nd LT Christopher Selig, USA; Morgan Martin, USN, Ty Brown, USCG 

Pray God keeps them in His care. 

October 4– October 9 / Mass Intentions/Mass Times  

Date Mass For Liturgical Days Requested By 

10/11 

  

12:00N 

  

 Rosary St. John XXIII, Pope St Timothy Family 

10/12 12:00N Rosary Weekday St Timothy Family 

10/13 9:00am 

  

Rosary Weekday St. Timothy Family 

10/14 9:00am 

  

Salvation of Souls St. Callistus I, Pope St. Timothy Family 

10/15 5:00pm †James Nannery Vigil Twenty  
Ninth Sunday in Ordi-

nary Time 

Barbara Nannery 

10/16 9:30am †Mary Gibson Twenty Ninth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

St. Timothy Family 

  12:00 Noon Para el Pueblo Vigésimo  Noveno 
Domingo del Tiempo 

Ordinario 

San Timoteo 

https://www.kofc.org/en/donate/disaster-relief.html
mailto:desulliva@aol.com
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Help Wanted! Saint Timothy‘s is seeking a part 
time Bookkeeper/Payroll Manager.  This  is a part-
time hourly non-exempt position working 
approximately 18-20 hours per week.  
  

Give Central Online Giving 
Remember that you now have the option at St. 
Timothy to sign up and go online to make your 
weekly donations to the Church. . The website is 
updated on a weekly basis in house. You can get 
more information by calling the parish office, or 
go to  
https://www.givecentral.org/location/1137/
event/25198, and follow the steps. 

  

Pantry Sunday   

Our next Pantry Sunday will be November 13.  
Please place your donations in the designated 

area to the left of the door as you enter the 
commons.  Thank you for participating in this 
event. 

Spend an afternoon with others 

If you are interested in joining a group on 
Wednesday or Thursday afternoons to play board 
games or cards in St Jude Hall call Susan Buckley  

at  804-769-7391 or the Office at 804-443-2760.   

Land For Sale 

The land at Tidewater Trail and Forest Grove 
Road which was donated to St. Timothy has been 
appraised and the perc test completed.  If interest-
ed, call the Office or speak with Father Gerald.  

DON’T FORGET to 
register to vote!! 

Human Needs  

Coat, Sweater and Blanket Drive will take 
place from Oct. 2 until Oct. 30.  Please bring 
all clean and gently used items to the church 
commons. We will sort and deliver them to  
the  Tappahannock Community Center. 

 

Rosary during October 

October is dedicated to the Blessed Virgin Mary.  
We will recite the rosary 30 minutes prior to the 
5pm and 9:30am Mass in October, and mark your 
calendars, 10/14/22 at 10am for the Rosary Rally. 

Fishin Fun Club 

Tappahannock Memorial United Methodist Church 
invites all community children ages 4—12 to a free 
program on Saturday October 22, 10 am—3pm   
Activities include the Essex Co. Museum’s pirate 
exhibit, exploring the town, recreation, crafts, mu-
sic, and more. Contact the church at 804-443-2278 
or by email at TMUMCworship@gmail.com 
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Bible Study 
The Bible Study group meets on Tuesday at 11:00am 
in the Religious Education Office. We welcome new 
members.  Please contact Chris at 
ciovino@hotmail.com or 804-443-7179 cell phone. 
 

 

Divine Mercy Cenacle 
Please join us in the Commons at 12:45pm, 
after the noon Mass on Tuesday, November 1 
to pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet, and learn 
about the revelations of Saint Faustina. This 
will be Week Number 51. 
  

Memorial Bricks 
Remember and memorialize a departed family 
member or friend in the Memorial  Garden. The 
Price is only $100 and a duplicate for your home 
is available for an additional $50. Pick up  an 
order form from the Commons or contact the 
parish office.  

No. 1 Catholic App-Check it out! 
The most popular and most comprehensive free 
Catholic App. available in English, Española, 
Daily Mass Readings (with Saint of the Day 
and Reflections): Liturgy of Hours: Latin 
Liturgy of Hours, Latin Mass, New American 
Bible, interactive Rosary and multiple 
Chaplets, multiple Stations of the Cross, 
searchable prayers and Latin prayers with 
English translation, Daily Prayer and Daily 
Bible Verse, Multiple podcasts for daily 
meditations and Rosary. Catechism of Catholic 
Church with ability to bookmark and share. My 
Prayers lets you store your own prayers and 
move them between iPad and iPhone. 5 
Confession apps for different groups guides 
through sacrament of reconciliation. Vatican 
documents: 2nd Vatican Council, Code of 
Canon Law. Daily Mass live video stream and 
more....click below- 
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/laudate-1-
catholic-app/id499428207 

  

Don’t forget your 
flu shot! 

Updated COVID-19 vaccines are now available to 
provide increased protection against the currently 
circulating Omicron BA.4 and BA.5 subvariants. 
If it has been at least 2 months since you complet-
ed your COVID-19 primary series or had your 
last booster, then you are eligible for  an updat-
ed vaccine. As with other diseases, you're protect-
ed best from COVID-19 when you stay up to date 
with the recommended vaccines. COVID-19 vac-
cines are effective at protecting people from get-
ting seriously ill. Medicare covers the COVID-19 
vaccine at no cost to you.  

https://www.givecentral.org/location/1137/event/25198
https://www.givecentral.org/location/1137/event/25198
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/laudate-1-catholic-app/id499428207
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/laudate-1-catholic-app/id499428207

